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Dear Parents and Carers,




          7th December 2018

Thank you to everyone who voted for the choir over the last week. I was fortunate enough to see them perform at the Honiton Hospice care centre today and they sounded fantastic. As soon as we know results we will let you know. 

Thank you to the PTFA for holding such a successful Christmas Fayre on Saturday morning and to everybody who came along. I am pleased to say that they raised approximately £900.00. 

Thank you to those who commented to me about various articles and radio interviews last week. This week has been quieter, but we have been requested to submit some film footage to BBC Newsround next week about our current homework plans. We have also been featured in an article buy our internet connection provider Southwest Grid for Learning regarding our computer developments: https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/littletown-academy-%E2%80%93-bringing-education-into-the-c/
I also heard this week that our computing partners Computeam and ourselves have been approached by Google International to see if they can send a film crew on 11th January to film children using Chromebooks. There will be a bespoke consent form sent home for this in the next couple of weeks. 

On Tuesday this week we had the Community Room in full use as we welcomed Holly and Tamsin from Early Help from Mental Health to visit and to train 41 of our Year 5 and Year 6 pupils to become Mental Health Ambassadors in the school. This was session one of three. 

Yesterday three teams of Year 6 children participated in the Honiton Learning Youth Speak. I was very proud of how well the children spoke with clarity, accuracy and confidence. We look forward to the Year 5 competition in the new year. 

Thank you to everyone who has contributed to the sponsored read which is coming to an end on Sunday alongside everything else that is so busy this time of the year. 

Thank you for your patience in ordering and collecting tickets for various Christmas performances. The systems we have in place are designed to try and ensure that all families get equal opportunity to see their children perform. I look forward to seeing the performances over the next two weeks. 

Next week, as well as six performances, choir appearances, HCC visits and Christmas jumpers, we have Exeter College visiting Year 6 on Monday to complete a Virtual Reality computing project. On Tuesday we welcome Councillor Twiss of East Devon Council to school to learn about initiatives we are undertaking and to discuss a number of matters such as school funding, Millwater site and town expansion. Our plastic free Schools group will also be speaking with him about reducing plastic in Honiton. 

Finally, thank you yet again to the PTFA for yet another event this week. This time it is the family quiz tonight in the school hall. 

Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery

We have been writing letters to Santa and decorating Christmas Baubles 

Reception

We have been making repeated patterns.

We have been making paper chains and Christmas trees

Year 1

We have looked at the Great Fire of London

Mrs Perratt has enjoyed her first week in year 1 and learnt all our names.

Year 2

We have been practising our nativity play in our costumes

We have been learning about instruments 
Year 3

We did the HCC science workshop.

We have been learning about Railway safety.

Year 4

We have been rewriting John Legend songs.

We did a SPaG challenge like the University Challenge.

Year 5

In topic we have been learning about gold.

We have been doing Soundation.

Year 6

Some of us took part in the Youth speak competition.

We have been learning poems about pig heart boy.

Messages 
Snacks

As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, I can clarify snack arrangements at school for break times. As communicated in the start of year information letters, children are expected to have 'healthy' snacks only eg fruit. No sweets/chocolate/crisps. Some cereal bars are healthy, but many are not. We may challenge children who are eating snacks branded as cereal bars, but that are actually covered in chocolate and full of sugar. Please check the sugar content in the nutritional information on packets before purchasing - it may surprise you how unhealthy some of these snacks are. Fruit is by far the best option to be sure of the health content of snacks. 

Annual General Meeting 

The Governors AGM will be held on Tuesday 18th December at 5.30pm in the Community Room.  This meeting will include the approval of the Trustee Report – also available on our Website – and also to approve the appointment of our external auditors Bishop Flemming, Exeter.  This is a brief meeting held prior to the Full Governing Body meeting, if you wish to attend please email admin@littletown.devon.sch.uk for the attention of Clerk to the Governors.
Costume Donations

House of Hair in Honiton have kindly given us a donation towards providing a bank of school costumes for different occasions in a storage box for those children who sometimes come to school without a costume. We would therefore ask that if you have any costumes that your children have used for school events and which you no longer require (eg nativity costumes etc) that you donate them to the school to be added to this provision. Many thanks to House of Hair.

Christmas Jumpers /non school uniform day next Friday

Next Friday (14th December) we will allow children to come to school in non school uniform and wear Christmas jumpers if they have one. Voluntary donations of 50p will be donated to the Children’s Society charity in order to help them support children less fortunate than us who will be alone at Christmas. 

Message from Plastic Free Schools group

As you consider buying your Christmas wrapping paper, please consider that many papers actually contain micro plastic. Brown paper wrapping paper is 100% less plastic than normal wrapping paper, so using this will help the environment this Christmas!
Parking

As I mentioned again in last week’s newsletter, parking restrictions are the same whatever the weather. When people park on zigzags, double yellows or single yellows opposite zigzags the road becomes dangerous for children and families and as I approach a whole year in the job I am still regularly having to challenge motorists parking inappropriately. However, this is not having the impact of eradicating issues. Therefore, a more hardline approach will now be in place. Traffic Enforcement Officers have agreed to visit regularly over the winter weeks and multiple tickets were issued this week. This morning I have also sent photographs of registrations to the PCSO to consider further action. Please also note that the car park is for staff only and cannot be used for parental parking, dropping off or picking up. Staff do not expect to see children in the car park as pedestrians and therefore this can be very dangerous. Thank you for your co-operation and let us hope that by the end of my second year as Littletown Principal this disappointingly regular section of the newsletter is no longer required.  
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 10th December :
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Exeter College Virtual Reality sessions Y6

Y4 dance visit HCC

Foundation Stage Xmas perf1  2pm

Foundation Stage Xmas perf2 5pm
	Cllr Phil Twiss visit

3SD/FBW HCC Science visit

Foundation Stage Xmas perf3 2pm
	Choir at Co-op evening

KS1 Xmas perf1 6pm
	KS1 Xmas perf2 2pm

KS1 Xmas perf3 6pm
	Christmas jumpers day 


PTFA NEWS.

Christmas Family Quiz:

Our next family quiz evening is on Friday 7th December from 6.15pm. These are always great fun and include rounds of questions and activities that the whole family can enjoy.  There will be a Christmassy them to the evening and prizes for the top three teams.  Tickets are £3 per adult and £2 per child.  

Christmas performances

The PTFA will be selling refreshments at all of the Christmas performances.  There will also be the opportunity to buy photographs at the Foundation Stage and Key Stage one performances, and a Christmas raffle at all the performances.

EasyFundraising: A reminder that the PTFA can benefit by using Easyfundraising for your online shopping, especially as you begin your Christmas shopping.  It is really easy to set up and it raises money for the school every time you shop online without any expense to you.  There are over 3,200 retailers involved and it is a great and simple way of adding to our fundraising. 
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